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2014 is the YEAR of SPAY MOMMA 

Haywood Spay/Neuter  

Serving the Community by providing low-cost spay/neuter services and animal wellness programs 

 ITôS SPRING, and itôs not just color bursting 

forth from winter naps, nectar for the taking!  

Another spike of shelter intakes begins in 

April and lasts through July. ñWe see entire 
litters of kittens and puppies come in, each one 

unplanned and homelessðsome get a second chance 

but the rest never leave,ò said treasurer and long-

time advocate, Penny Wallace. ñToo many animals.  

Too few homes.  So sadðand so unnecessary!ò   

 Our SPAY MOMMA project targets the 

female cat and dogðowned or notðthat 

produce the litters taken to the shelter.  This free 

project recognizes that many residents who care 

for strays and rescues are not financially able to 

spay/neuter immediately and end up with an 

ñoopsò litter while waiting for their budget to 

improve.  We can prevent that next litter! 

 SPAY MOMMA is a collaboration among 

Animal Services officers, volunteers, and the 

residents who bring in the litters and want to 

stop the cycle.  We can ACT NOW to improve 

mommaôs health and prevent the next litter. 

 Itôs easy to participate:  We honor 

vouchers issued by a Haywood County Animal 

Services officer to residents who own or care for 

the  female that produced an unplanned litter. 

 It costs $50 to Spay Momma. Your ongoing 

support means that key projects like SPAY MOMMA, 

OPERATION PIT, and Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR) can 

continue to reduce homelessness and euthanasia of 

Haywood Countyôs most at risk animals.  Thank you! 

Humane Alliance transport driver Jeff Swanson and 

Haywood Spay/Neuter volunteer Jennifer Gregory load 

trapped community cats after all crated pets are secured.  

Community cat spay/neuters are free thanks to our 

PetSmart Charities Trap-Neuter-Return (TNR) grant. 

KITTENS LEFT BEHIND? 

1. If you find a litter, donôt rush to take over. Wait 

and observe whether momma returns. She moves 

her kittens frequently to throw off predators. 

2. Kittens truly left behind need warmth and food.  

Feed only as much as fills the belly. The tummy 

will feel slightly rounded when lightly rubbed, not 

distended.  Frequent feedings help.  Page 2 has an 

easy milk replacement formula to keep on hand. 

3. Nursing cats can be spayed when her kittens are a 

month old.  If food is provided, kittens can self 

feed well enough to survive for the 36 hours away 

from momma.  She will continue to lactate and 

care for her brood when reunited with them.    
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KITTEN or PUPPY MILK 

REPLACEMENT FORMULA 

8 oz. Evaporated milk 

8 oz. Fresh water 

One egg yolk  
 (do not use egg white) 

1 tbsp. Corn syrup  
 (prevents diarrhea) 

 Blend together. Store 

refrigerated  in a clean glass jar 

for up to 24 hours.  Warm to 

touch only amount to be used.  

 At two weeks, feed every 

two hours.  At three weeks, feed 

every three hours and add cat or 

dog food to make a thin gruel.  At 

four weeks, feed every four 

hours.  At five weeks, feed three 

times a day.  Wean to all solid 

food around six weeks. 

FIXED by FOUR Club Member 

 No first heat for this lucky 
kitten!  She was registered for 
safe surgery and vaccinations 
×ÉÔÈ (ÁÙ×ÏÏÄ 3ÐÁÙȾ.ÅÕÔÅÒȭÓ 
popular $10 FIX special last fall.     

 Spay by four months to 
prevent breast cancer and get 
other health benefits.  

Operation  

Pit  

T-SHIRTS 

$10  

Show your 

support.  

Wear the shirt.  

IMAGINE  YOUR  PET½S 

LIFE W ITHOUT  Y OU  

If you find it hard to think about life without 

your pet, imagine your petôs life without you!   

 

 Alone, in grief, and missing you, who will care 

for them?  Plan now for their loving care and your peace of mind! 

 In case of emergency or hospitalization, who will care for your 

pets until you return?  Do you have a will in place? Have you made 

arrangements for the pets that may outlive you?  

 Without a plan, a stranger may have to determine if and how your 

pets will continue to receive care.  For many faced with this task, the 

easiest way is taking the pets to the shelter at risk of euthanasia.  

 No relatives or friends willing to take this on? Consider a PET PACT 

with someone who also has pets.   Agree to care for each otherôs pets in 

the hours, days or weeks after an emergency, if incapacitated or at death.   

 Prepare written instructions on how your pets should be cared for.  

Include information about each pet: food they eat, medical problems, 

medicines they are taking, veterinarian, favorite bed, etc.  Keep them 

with your important papers and that someone knows it is there. 

 Set aside funds to cover temporary or permanent care of your 

pets.  You know how much you spend on your pets every year!  How 

long will they outlive you?   

 Learn more at www.2ndchance4pets.org or get help from 

estate planners, financial planners and even your life insurance company. 
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Operation Pit Recruiting in Jeopardy  

Weôve got to find a way to keep this project going. 

In 2011, only 4% of the pit bulls in the Haywood County shelter were adopted.  

3ÉØ ÏÕÔ ÏÆ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÔÅÎ ÄÏÇÓ ÉÎ 5Ȣ3Ȣ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÐÉÔ ÂÕÌÌ ÔÙÐÅÓȢ  .Ï ÏÎÅ ÔÁËÅÓ ÔÈÅÍȢ  )ÔȭÓ ÄÉÓÍÁÌ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅȢ 

 It is a success story whose 

ending will be written in the 

months ahead.  Will we have the 

money to continue? 

 We are so grateful for past 

grants from the ASPCA and the 

Ryan Newman and Animal Farm 

Foundations, which sponsored 

223 Operation Pit recruits in 

less than one year!   That was 

183 more pit surgeries than the 

year before!   

 Recruits cost $80 each 
including surgery, vaccinations, 

heartworm test, and a microchip 

to protect them from theft.  Sadly, 

no additional funding is available. 

We expect l i t t le  to no 

reimbursement from state spay 

neuter funds or new grants due to 

demand.  We need help! 

Do You Really Know Me? 

 ˒ Pit bull type dogs have first 

heat by 6 months with litters 

from 5-10 puppies twice a year.  

 ˒ Females age 3-5 years have the 

largest littersð12 is common.  

 ˒ Unspayed  fema les  and 

u n n e u t e r e d  m a l e s 

REGARDLESS of BREED are 

many more times likely to 

attack than fixed dogs.  

Female fixed at age 3 years  

Will you keep it going?   

Tell us ñRECRUIT A PITò 

We salute you!! 

Haywood County Animals Services  

828-456-5338 

2013  Shelter Final Report 

Dogs Impounded: 1,677 Cats Impounded: 995 

Dogs Euthanized:   453 Cats Euthanized: 408 

Euthanasia Rate:   27% Euthanasia Rate: 41% 

Operation Pit has 
surpassed our hopes 
& expectations.  We 
cannot quit now! 
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 Former office mascot Junior, along with nearly 50 other dogs 

and a few cats too, took his Freedom Ride to New Jersey just days 

after Thanksgiving. Junior spent a month in the county shelter and 

another five months in foster care with our own Kessa Thomas.  

 Just weeks after arriving at Common Sense for Animals, Kessa 

got a call from the shelter manager with the awesome news that 

Junior was adopted by a family with kidsðjust what Junior was 

hoping for! Junior won over the Hlinka familyôs hearts and got what 

every cat and dog deserve:  a permanent, loving home!  Good boy! 

On December 27, 2013 

Junior finally got what he deserved 

 ñThe summer of 2012 brought some new members to Grace Episcopal Churchò, said Linda 
Sexton, Haywood Spay/Neuter board member and animal advocate.  ñOur rector, Arlene Lukas, 

called me about a mom cat with her four 

kittens that were living in our memorial 

garden. I told her about Haywood Spay/

Neuterôs program that helps community 

cats with Trap-Neuter-Return or TNR.  I 

explained that if we got these cats fixed, 

we would be responsible to care for them 

with food and the best shelter we could 

manage for outside cats.  She said that 

we (the church community) would 

welcome and care for the cats.ò   

Her story continues: 

 ñThese cats helped to educate us and 

to open our hearts and minds to the world 

around us. Our Sunday School children 

selected names for the kittens and were 

taught about community cats being different from a pet cat.  All of the children understood they 

were not to try to touch the cats, and the adults received some education, too.   

 ñWe learned to recognize fixed community cats by the missing tip on the left ear.   When 

our cat food supplies run low, we ópass the hatô during coffee hour and adult education classes.  

Over the 15 months the kittens have been with us, only two remain.  One, Miss Pink, is the 

friendliest.  She eagerly awaits her morning meal, staring into our fellowship hall through the 

window.  Her sister Cuddles waits very close by to get her share.   

 ñThe mom cat reappeared the following spring, along with a handsome big gray male.  I did 

catch, fix, vaccinate, deworm, and release the male, which was never seen again (he went home!).  
The Calico mom, sadly, has not returned.  TNR would improve her health and daily life.ñ  

Cats Change Church Community 

Grace Episcopal Church mission outreach grants support 
TNR, providing distemper vaccinations to kittens like these. 
4ÈÅÉÒ ÅÁÒÔÉÐÓ ÓÉÇÎÁÌ ȰÆÉØÅÄ ÁÎÄ ÖÁÃÃÉÎÁÔÅÄȢȱ   
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Fundraisers Make It Possible 

 òWe celebrated National 

Spay Neuter Month in February 

with a wine tasting and hors 

dôoeuvre fundraiser at  Bosuôs 

Wine Shop in Waynesville,ò 
reported Connie Hewitt, Haywood 

Spay/Neuter president.  Bosuôs 

and Coffee News of WNC 
generously sponsored the event. 

We are grateful for their support 

as it makes it possible to pay the 

bills for the surgery subsidies that 

we provide. 

ñSpay/neutering household pets is STEP #1 in our effort to keep homeless 

cats and dogs from entering the shelter and put at risk of euthanasia,ò added 

Penny Wallace, board treasurer.  ñThis event allowed us to offer another 30 

spay or neuter surgeries for $10 per animal, a low price that is crucial to our 

clients and their pets.ò  Couldnôt join us this time?  We missed you! 

ASPCA provided 70 bags of cat food in December to 

help Haywood Spay/Neuter feed large TNR colonies.  

ñWe must look at the big picture to solve the 

transitory issues of 

community cats and 

caretakers,ò said TNR 

Coordinator Susan 

Kumpf.  ñThis includes 

food, shelter, barn cat 

and kitten programs. 

Our team cares about 

cats and the people 

who love them!ò   

YOU help us do it!   

1. STABILIZES COLONY SIZE  

�x��Stops unwanted littersðno kittens.   

�x��No more heats so no visiting males.   

�x��Keeps unfixed cats out of area. 

2. IMPROVES HEALTH  

�x��Eliminates infections from fight wounds.  

�x��Eliminates communicable diseases from bites.   

�x��Eliminates high mortality rate of kittens.   

�x��Fixed & vaccinated cats have healthier lives. 

3. IMPROVES BEHAVIOR  

�x��Eliminates mating behavior.  

�x��Reduces deadly territorial fights.   

�x��Reduces or eliminates spraying.   

�x��Neighborhood calms down. 

4. REDUCES ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT  

�x��Fewer shelter kills = fewer landfill bodies. 

�x��Fewer cats = less biological waste. 

�x��Territorial spraying reduced or eliminated. 

�x��Balance of nature returns over time. 

5. IMPROVES HUMAN LIVES  

�x��Manageable cat food budgets. 

�x��Fewer vet bills & worries. 

�x��Reduces tension among neighbors & family. 

�x��Uninterrupted sleep for everyone. 

Support Haywood Spay/Neuter  
�x��low-cost surgeries for pets 
�x��animal wellness programs 

�0�2�7�+�(�5�¾�6���'�$�<���%�$�6�.�(�7�6 
CATNIP TOYS   

FLOWERING BASKETS 
 

�:�+�2�/�(���%�/�2�2�0�,�1�¾���7�+�,�1�*�� 
@ Frog Level 

Saturday, MAY 11, 2014 
9 am�¼4 pm 

Why Does Trap-Neuter-Return 
(TNR) Work? 

Four new wines and an update on keeping 
homeless pets from entering shelters 


